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Edvard Grieg Lodge 657 District 5

Cincinnati-Dayton, Ohio

The First Lodge in Ohio

Sons, Daughters and Friends of Norway

June 2009
Meetings
Annual Summer Solstice Pool Party

   Saturday, June 20th, at 3:00 PM, at Glenn and Susie’s home. Bring a dish to share. Contact: Susie Mikaloff at 937-748-8121. After looking at the pool longingly during the White Elephant Auction, you can get into it today. This is our own Summer Solstice tradition, much warmer than in Norway!
Reading Circle

   July 18,2009 at 2:30PM. Panera Bread 5095 Deerfield Rd, Mason, OH . Call Carol Luiso for details. 513-683-3631 CHLuiso@aol.com
July

   No meeting is scheduled for July.

Fra Presidenten 
   Dear Friends and Fellow Members, 

   I hope this finds you all doing well and enjoying the beautiful weather! These 70 degree days and cooler evenings remind me so much of Norway, especially the way it smells after a rain. My heart longs to be there! 
   First, I would like thank Glenn and Susie Mikaloff for hosting our Annual April White Elephant Auction! Thanks to the generous donations, we raised a little over $500, breaking the record so far. Almost half of this came from two Bunad Sjøle pins that were donated. As always, it was a fun afternoon and we look forward to next year. Our June Summer Soltice Pool Party Meeting will also be hosted by the Mikaloff's...another enjoyable afternoon we look forward to attending. 
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Our favorite auctioneer, you had to be there to see Anders model the bathing suit!

   Also, thank you so much to Kari Poe for hosting the Syttende Mai Celebration! I think we broke another record at this meeting, this time for attendees. There must have been at least 50 people celebrating and the weather could not have been kinder to us. Hip Hip Hurrah! We had people visit from all over for this gathering and after the parade up to the gazebo we enjoyed great company and delicious food. Takk Kari, it is always such a pleasure! 
   I hope many of you are working on your cultural medals. I know Tillie Elvrum and Carol Luiso have been baking away and reading like mad... Is anyone working on the Sports medal? If you are interested in a subject and need any help please contact myself, Tillie or Carol and we will be happy to help in any way. The Lodge with the largest number of medals earned will receive a $100 and the member with the 
most medals will receive $50. As no one in our Lodge has any of these cultural pins yet, we have a strong chance of winning both awards. I hope that you all are interested in working on some of them. 
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From the White Elephant meeting, Carol just loves dogs, right?

Gretel stole the show from Glenn! Trine looks on.
   Our Lodge received a $50 check from the District 5 Sons of Norway for achieving a membership growth of at least 3%. Our Lodge achieved a 14% growth during 2008! Thanks to everyone who helped increase our membership! 

   And last, but not least, the District has decided to continue selling the Runescape Jewelry as a fundraiser. If you were interested in purchasing these gorgeous pieces and did not have the opportunity last year, you have another chance! We will have photos of the pieces at our meetings. 

   A few days after our June meeting, I will be driving to New York with my two sons, (yes, by myself! and no, I am not crazy-I am ready for a road trip!) and then flying to Norway for the month of July. I am so excited as I will be visiting family that has recently moved to Stavanger and it will be my first time seeing the west coast. I will also spend time in Oslo, Risør, and at our summer home in Kragerø. I can already smell the sea, feel the fresh air, and taste the solo, pølse med lompe and fiskeboller! I hope you have a great summer as well and I look forward to seeing you in August. 

Med Vennlig Hilsen, 

Nina T Downs 
Membership

   Good news! We have several new members to introduce and a couple of new heritage members.

   Richard Glatfelter has transferred into our lodge.  He moved to our area to be close to his family. He arrived from Lancaster, Pa, where he had been a member of Bondelandet Lodge 3-612. Richard came to our Juletrefest in December.

   Helge Bjorvik and his son, George, who is 17, have joined our lodge. They live in Simpsonville, Ky and are friends of Nina. Thank you Nina, for recruiting Helge and George into Sons of Norway.

   At our booth during the Dayton International Festival, we found two new members. James Hill gave the gift of membership to his father James Hill, Sr. Sandra Hoskins, also filled out her application on Sunday at our booth. 

   Fred Sanborn, has signed up his grandsons, Foster {age 10}, and Logan {age 7}, Opals, as heritage members. Fred, his wife Kathy, and the boys enjoyed sailing on the Viking ship on the Friday before the Ashville Viking Festival.
   Roy Solvik, has transferred in our lodge.  He has been a member of Sons of Norway for many years and we are happy to now have him in our lodge.  We wish him a happy birthday on July 16.
   If you need a membership application for a relative or friend, let me know and I will make sure that you have one. You can never tell when you will encounter a Norwegian.
Lodge Membership 121 Adults, 18 Heritage Members
Esther Charlton, Membership Secretary
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Our very own 17th of May parade in Loveland, complete with noisemakers.

A WORLD A’FAIR

   The Dayton International Festival presents A World A’fair on the third weekend of May each year. This is a huge festival held annually at the Dayton Convention Center for three days, Friday evening, all day Saturday, and Sunday.

  We only found out about the festival by way of a friend of Bob Charlton’s, around April 20. After making out their application and submitting the required documentation, we were processed and approved in record time to participate in the festival.  They had not had a Scandinavian Country represented so were very glad that our lodge wanted to be involved.
   The festival has a theme for the cultural booths. This year it was about  an important person of your country. We selected Edvard Grieg, our lodge’s namesake, as our featured person. With the help of Professor Bill Halverson, our lodge’s expert on Grieg, we were able to borrow a rare set of posters on Grieg’s life from the Grieg Society of New York City, for display in our booth. The Norwegian Embassy sent us booklets on Grieg, which we used as handouts for those that showed an interest in Grieg.  It was a very effective presentation
   For the children, there was a passport, which they then took to the booths to have stamped after answering a question about that country. Nina had a stamp, which said “Mange Takk”, and it was put to good use.
   Many, many people stopped at our booth to comment that we had not been in the festival last year, and they were delighted to see Norway represented.  
   Much thanks to those that helped out at the booth, Nelda Chandler, Jerry, Tillie, and JD Elvrum, Tim and Connie Holmen, and Katherine Sanders. It was a magnificent effort, on very short notice, by our wonderful lodge volunteers.
   As noted in the membership column, we gained two new members and a list of those that expressed an interest in Sons of Norway.

Esther Charlton
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The wild goings on at the White Elephant meeting was just too much for Thomas. Nina did stay awake.

Facts (and fiction) from Nordic Mythology and Norwegian History
   When writing this article/series I’ve mostly concentrated on various parts of the history of Norway. It’s about time I live up to the other part of the title of the series – the mythology. No, I’m not going to tell you about Thor and Odin and the other Norse Gods, but rather tell a little about the various creatures that have been given life in stories and tales all over Norway.

   The most famous is the Nisse. Since the Nisse is wearing a red knitted hat he is often used as a decoration and a figure during Christmas time. This would indicate that he is a nice guy. This is not true.  Originally the Nisse was a small guy living in the barn with the animals. He moved there from the forest, mostly because it was warmer and nicer.  A Nisse does not like people. He would do pranks and outright damage to property. When you were out in the barn milking the cows, you could sometimes hear him at the other end of the barn. If you went to investigate what the noise was he would use his skills and sneak back to where you came from and tip over the milk bucket.  People would set out food for the Nisse to keep him friendly. These days we do it at Christmas time, but a few hundred years ago they would make sure food was set out on a regular basis during the winter.

    Another scary creature is Nøkken. Nøkken (also called Draugen) lives in fresh water. Not in the big lakes, but rather in small lakes in the forest where the trees go all the way down to the lake and plants grow out of the lake. Many a woodsman has seen Nøkken at dusk or dawn in these lakes. Whatever you do, you should not wade into a lake at dusk or dawn; you may never come back. It is not exactly clear what he will do to you, but it is certainly nothing nice.

   And then there is Huldra. She is a beautiful young woman and lives inside a small hill in the forest.  She dresses up like a normal girl and will seduce young men into following her home. If you meet a young pretty girl in the forest be extra careful, even though she may be very friendly she may not wish you well. If you follow her into her home in the hill, you will never come back out. The only way to make sure if it is a real girl is to get a close look under her skirt.  If you see a cow’s tail, it is Huldra – then you’d better turn around and run. Many young men have disappeared form their homes in the small town and villages of Norway, and Huldra is responsible for a lot of them.

   Of course nobody would blame their best cow for kicking over the milk bucket; the Nisse must have done it. And if a young man drowned in a small forest lake because he got tangled up in plants, it is best to place the blame with Nøkken. The idea of a young man taking off and leaving the home town seeking adventure is of course ridiculous, he must have been taken by Huldra.

Anders Marstrander 
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Anders and Siri at 17thof May, photo from Siri
Birthdays
June

Lance Larsen[2], Clare Williams[7], Fred Sanborn[9], John T. Ericksen[11], Siri Timo[11], Pamela Nelson[13], Randy Treer[15], Susan Price[18], Joyce Kosobud[23], Foster Opals[23], Jerry Elvrum[24], Kjetil Marstrander[24],Carol Stone[25], James Lee[27], Carol Luiso[28].

July

Hannah Hoetger[7], Janice Ohlsen Betwscher[7], Tim Holmen[9], Elaine Varland[10], Maria Luiso[13], Jorgen Jorgensen[17], Judy Merrick[19], Gary Morem[26], Beth Monson[27], Bill Halverson[28], Tom Varland[29], Anders Marstrander[29], Anders Juel[30], Dr.Kristin Szava[31].

August

Sandy Nelson[12], Diane Person[12], Austin Scherbarth[13], Diane Flautt[14], Jean Crocker-Lakness[15], Helen Hippert[22], Edwin Rice[22], 
Benjamin Downs[27], Melanie Petreman[29].
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Hostess with the mostest, just lost a bid to Jerry at White Elephant! Thankfully there was more to bid on.
Member wins award!
   Vicki Petreman from Riverside, was awarded Teacher of the Year, for Dayton Schools this year.

Vickie who is a charter member of our lodge attended the 17th of May meeting at Kari Poe’s home, and had as a guest, her mother Ardis Morton from Washington ,DC. Ardis is active in the Washington Lodge, District 3, and has been involved for many years with the large Christmas program at 
the train station there. Ardis and Kari knew each other from when Kari lived in Washington, so it was a renewal of an acquaintance for them.

   Vickie  teaches grades 2 through 5 for Special Needs and Autistic children, a special talent obviously recognized by Dayton schools. Congratulations Vicki we are proud of you.
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Picture of Siri Timos children, Nicole, and Michael in front of Kari Poe’s home during the 17th of May celebration.
Pension available
  Hi All,

  I am writing all of you because I discovered a while back that I will be eligible at age 67 to receive an "Old Age Pension" from Norway. A CPA has looked into it and found that not only is it valid, but it is not taxable in the US, per an agreement between the Norwegian Government & the US Government,and since the money is sent overseas, it is not taxed by Norway either!

  Eligibility starts at age 16.You must be a Norwegian citizen at that age, before you leave Norway for another country. You also need your Norwegian personal ID number, and if you don't have that, there is phone number below to call for that number. Since I didn't have mine, I called & got a lot of help. The application is available on line and I will list the web site below as well, and the mailing address to send the application to.  

     The pertinent information is:

NAV Utland/Nation Office for Social Insurance Abroad

PO Box 8133 DEP

N-0033 Oslo

Norway

Ph: 0-11-47-23-31-13-00

         web site: www.nav.no.169519.cms 

  Look for forms (skjemaer) & scroll to almost the bottom of the list for the  application form, (it is in English and Norwegian).     

  Let me know if you need any other information & I will be happy to help if I can.

   Regards,

            Trine, email: twernes@roadrunner.com
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A picture of 17th of May parade participants from Siri.
Action Auction

   A sincere thanks to those members that came to help represent our lodge at the auction.  We were board markers on Friday, April 17.  They included, Bob and Ed Charlton, Catherine Berberich, Alene Rice, Pat Schott and her friend Dana Gilbert.
Esther
Remember to go to:

website: www.evensens.net/sons/sons.html
Officers:
  President                           Vice-President

     Nina Downs                              Jerry Elvrum 
     513-561-1759                             513-683-5826
   Ninatdowns@fuse.net                Elvrumjtj@aol.com
  Secretary                           Treasurer

     Tillie Elvrum                            Anders Marstrander
     513-683-5826                           513-398-4285                     

     Elvrumjtj@aol.com        Anders@Marstrander.com
Social Director                  Webmaster

      Carol Stone                           Lois Evensen

      513-490-2488                        513-281-8408

   CM8Stone@yahoo.com  Lois@evensens.net  

 KALENDER 

June 20- Summer Soltice Pool Party at the Mikaloffs. 
July 18th Reading Circle      
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Edvard Grieg Lodge 657 District 5

                Cincinnati-Dayton, Ohio
C/O Esther Charlton

3798 Susanna Dr.

Cincinnati, OH 45251
   Adopt-A-School                Tubfrim                                      

     Donna Marstrander                     Alene Rice                         

      513-398-4285                            513-771-4378               

    dmarstrander@gmail.com         Clocks@zoomtown.com       

   Membership                    Newsletter

     Esther Charlton                            Per Flem


     513-923-3798
                             513-791-8942

Esthersofn@aol.com    Perflem@rectomolded.com                                                 
    Publicity                         Foundation                          

    Siri Timo                                    Carol Luiso                       

     614-389-2518                            513-683-3631
   Siri@Columbus.rr.com              CLuiso@AOL.com
